
 

 

 

Recommendation for Council Action (CMD) 

Austin City Council Item ID: 26059 Agenda Number 11. 

Meeting Date: August 22, 2013 

Department: Contract Management 

Subject 
 
Authorize negotiation and execution of an amendment to the professional services agreement with ALAN 
PLUMMER ASSOCIATES, INC. to develop drought management options for a water resources planning study in an 
amount not to exceed $200,000, for a total contract amount not to exceed $892,445. 

Amount and Source of Funding 
 
Funding is available in the Fiscal Year 2012-2013 Capital Budget of Austin Water Utility.   

Fiscal Note 
 
A fiscal note is attached. 

Purchasing 
Language:       

Prior Council 
Action: 

August 28, 2008 – Authorize negotiation and execution of supplemental Amendment # 2 for 
additional services.  March 24, 2005 - Authorize negotiation and execution of a professional 
services agreement in an amount not to exceed $500,000.   

For More 
Information: 

Teresa Lutes, P.E., 972-0179; Jeff Fox, 972-0170; Denise Avery, 972-0104; Lacy Kuslo, 974-
7141; Felecia Shaw, 974-6017. 

Boards and 
Commission 
Action: 

August 14, 2013 - Approved by the Water and Wastewater Commission on a 6-0-1-1 vote with 
Commission Lee recusing.     

Related Items:  

MBE / WBE: 
This contract was awarded in compliance with City Code Chapter 2-9B (Minority Owned and 
Women Owned Business Enterprise Procurement Program) with 14.40% MBE and 13.60% 
WBE subconsultant participation to date. 

Additional Backup Information 



 

 

 
The firm Alan Plummer Associates, Incorporated (APAI) will work closely with staff from the Austin Water Utility to 
identify near term drought response options to help ensure that the City of Austin (COA) has adequate water supply 
in the event the current drought continues and in the event similar conditions re-develop in the future.    

Unprecedented drought conditions and other factors have combined to result in low combined storage levels in Lakes 
Travis and Buchanan.   

The Lower Colorado River Authority notified firm water customers in May 2013 that pro-rata curtailment may be 
required by late summer or early fall this year.  This means that firm customers like the COA would be required to 
initially reduce water use by 20 percent from the baseline reference year and possibly further if the drought were to 
continue.   LCRA’s rules provide for crediting entities like the COA for conservation savings achieved in the baseline 
reference year.  The COA has an LCRA approved pro-rata curtailment plan that documents that the COA, through its 
water conservation and reuse programs, had already reduced water use by 13.7 percent in the reference year. 
However, the LCRA is requiring submittal of additional information to verify growth assumptions included in the 
plan.     

Pending authorization, APAI would assist the City with developing drought response information and drought 
management options including the development of short and mid-term drought management options for both supply-
side and demand-side management in response to the ongoing drought; evaluate current drought contingency plan 
effects on water demands; prepare and evaluate econometric models at the individual customer meter data level to 
perform statistical analyses; and develop and update response to pro-rata curtailment plan information for submittal to 
LCRA.  

This amendment has been approved by the City Change Control Committee. 

The project in managed by the Austin Water Utility. 

Alan Plummer Associates, Incorporated (APAI) is located in Austin, TX.   

 
 
 


